Town Admin

From: Jo Beth Dudley

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 9:54 AM

To: Town Admin

Subject: FW: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

For the RTK request.

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 4:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: E Moore

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 4:07 PM

To: Town Admin; Jo Beth Dudley; Thomas Dubreuil
Subject: RTK email request

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

For your RTK request.
Eric

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 5:28 PM

To: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>; Town Admin
<townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

JoBeth,

In response to your email | stand corrected. In speaking with NHMA, | did find out that | was incorrect to call a
non-public meeting. That non-public meetings should only be held at a Public Meeting by motion. Thank you for
that. So, | am calling a Public meeting on Friday, August 9th, 2024 at 4pm. It does not matter why | did not call a
Public meeting on the 5th, things come up.

So let this serve as ample notice of a Public meeting with you and Tom on Friday, August 9™ at 4pm. Jeanette is
being copied on this email. Whether she puts it on the town website or not, does not matter. It is not mandatory
to do so, only the posting of 2 appropriate places. If the website exists or is accessible fine, but if not, then
posting in the window of the Town office and some other appropriate place will do. What if there was an internet

For you not to read your emails in a timely fashion or to respond to phone calls does not constitute a lack of
notice time. If after this notice you still wish not to attend that is fine, there will be a quorum. Check signing, if
needed, can take place and any other brief updates on grants, etc., this will be a brief public meeting with no
public comment as the Select Board does not have to allow public comments. As far as minute taking goes I'm
sure that one of us can take minutes if Jeanette is unable to attend.

For agenda: check signing if needed, wood cuts, gravel etc. and the unsealing of the minutes of July 29" and the
outcome of the search for new legal which | chose.

Just finishing up loose ends,
Eric Moore
Dalton Select Board Chairman

From: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 2:01 PM

To: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>; Town Admin



<townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Eric,
I was not notified of this meeting until | saw your emails this morning. Scheduling of an additional Select Board meeting
should respect all members of the Board and involve direct coordination with their schedules. Why did that not happen

with this meeting?

If you wanted to meet again before your vacation, why did we not meet at the regularly scheduled meeting last night
(Monday, 8/5/24)?

This meeting was not posted on the Town Website. All Select Board meetings must follow the usual posting requirements.
Was this meeting posted? If so, when? and where?

What is the Agenda for this meeting? We don’t have any pending non-public legal issues.

| confirmed with NHMA that the two “legal” issues you and Tom have insisted on discussing in Non-Public session
(against my objection) are matters for discussion in Public Session. Neither of them warrants a special meeting. They can
wait until you return from vacation. Alternatively, you can send information you may have gathered to the Select Board, for
consideration at a future meeting.

It is important that we, as a Select Board, act according to the law, and that we are open and transparent. This proposed
action goes against both of those principles. Violations to state statutes (such as RSA 91-A:3) and to our Select Board
Rules of Procedure should not be allowed.

| respectfully ask that this meeting be cancelled.

---Jo Beth

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 6:52 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Meeting tomorrow at 6pm non public business to be finished before | leave

Get Outlook for Android

From: E Moore

Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 4:05:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: E Moore

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 4:18 PM
To: Town Admin

Subject: Re: RTK email request

Not that | know of. | tried calling JoBeth but had to leave a message. Maybe JoBeth will have that message on her
phone.
Eric

From: Town Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 4:12 PM

To: E Moore <Emoore @townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: RE: RTK email request

Eric,
Other than this email, are there other items that need to be included?

Thank you,
Jeanette

From: E Moore <Emoore @townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 4:07 PM

To: Town Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Thomas Dubreuil
<tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: RTK email request

For your RTK request.
Eric ‘

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 5:28 PM

To: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>; Town Admin
<townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

JoBeth,

In response to your email | stand corrected. In speaking with NHMA, | did find out that | was incorrect to call a
non-public meeting. That non-public meetings should only be held at a Public Meeting by motion. Thank you for
that. So, | am calling a Public meeting on Friday, August 9th, 2024 at 4pm. It does not matter why | did not call a
Public meeting on the 5th, things come up.

So let this serve as ample notice of a Public meeting with you and Tom on Friday, August 9" at 4pm. Jeanette is
being copied on this email. Whether she puts it on the town website or not, does not matter. It is not mandatory
to do so, only the posting of 2 appropriate places. If the website exists or is accessible fine, butif not, then
posting in the window of the Town office and some other appropriate place will do. What if there was an internet
outage.....



For you not to read your emails in a timely fashion or to respond to phone calls does not constitute a lack of
notice time. If after this notice you still wish not to attend that is fine, there will be a quorum. Check signing, if
needed, can take place and any other brief updates on grants, etc., this will be a brief public meeting with no
public comment as the Select Board does not have to allow public comments. As far as minute taking goes I'm
sure that one of us can take minutes if Jeanette is unable to attend.

For agenda: check signing if needed, wood cuts, gravel etc. and the unsealing of the minutes of July 29" and the
outcome of the search for new legal which | chose.

Just finishing up loose ends,
Eric Moore
Dalton Select Board Chairman

From: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 2:01 PM

To: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>; Town Admin
<townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Eric,

| was not notified of this meeting until | saw your emails this morning. Scheduling of an additional Select Board meeting
should respect all members of the Board and involve direct coordination with their schedules. Why did that not happen
with this meeting?

If you wanted to meet again before your vacation, why did we not meet at the regularly scheduled meeting last night
(Monday, 8/5/24)?

This meeting was not posted on the Town Website. All Select Board meetings must follow the usual posting requirements.
Was this meeting posted? If so, when? and where?

What is the Agenda for this meeting? We don’t have any pending non-public legal issues.

| confirmed with NHMA that the two “legal” issues you and Tom have insisted on discussing in Non-Public session
(against my objection) are matters for discussion in Public Session. Neither of them warrants a special meeting. They can
wait until you return from vacation. Alternatively, you can send information you may have gathered to the Select Board, for
consideration at a future meeting.

It is important that we, as a Select Board, act according to the law, and that we are open and transparent. This proposed
action goes against both of those principles. Violations to state statutes (such as RSA 91-A:3) and to our Select Board
Rules of Procedure should not be allowed.

| respectfully ask that this meeting be cancelled.

--- Jo Beth



From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 6:52 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Meeting tomorrow at 6pm non public business to be finished before | leave

Get Outlook for Android

From: E Moore

Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 4:05:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: Jo Beth Dudley

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 9:54 AM

To: Town Admin

Subject: FW: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

For the RTK request.

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 6:52 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Meeting tomorrow at 6pm non public business to be finished before | leave

Get Outlook for Android

From: E Moore

Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 4:05:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: Jo Beth Dudley

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 9:55 AM

To: Town Admin

Subject: FW: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

For the RTK request.

From: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 at 2:01 PM

To: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>, Town
Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Eric,

[ was not notified of this meeting until | saw your emails this morning. Scheduling of an additional Select Board meeting
should respect all members of the Board and involve direct coordination with their schedules. Why did that not happen
with this meeting?

If you wanted to meet again before your vacation, why did we not meet at the regularly scheduled meeting last night
(Monday, 8/5/24)?

This meeting was not posted on the Town Website. All Select Board meetings must follow the usual posting requirements.
Was this meeting posted? If so, when? and where?

What is the Agenda for this meeting? We don’t have any pending non-public legal issues.

| confirmed with NHMA that the two “legal” issues you and Tom have insisted on discussing in Non-Public session
(against my objection) are matters for discussion in Public Session. Neither of them warrants a special meeting. They can
wait until you return from vacation. Alternatively, you can send information you may have gathered to the Select Board, for
consideration at a future meeting.

It is important that we, as a Select Board, act according to the law, and that we are open and transparent. This proposed
action goes against both of those principles. Violations to state statutes (such as RSA 91-A:3) and to our Select Board
Rules of Procedure should not be allowed.

| respectfully ask that this meeting be cancelled.

--- Jo Beth



From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 6:52 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Meeting tomorrow at 6pm non public business to be finished before | leave

Get Outlook for Android

From: E Moore

Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 4:05:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: Jo Beth Dudley

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2024 9:56 AM

To: Town Admin

Subject: FW: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Forthe RTK request.

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Date: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 at 5:29 PM

To: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>, Town
Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

JoBeth,

In response to your email | stand corrected. In speaking with NHMA, | did find out that | was incorrect to call a
non-public meeting. That non-public meetings should only be held at a Public Meeting by motion. Thank you for
that. So, | am calling a Public meeting on Friday, August 9th, 2024 at 4pm. It does not matter why | did not call a
Public meeting on the 5th, things come up.

So let this serve as ample notice of a Public meeting with you and Tom on Friday, August 9" at 4pm. Jeanette is
being copied on this email. Whether she puts it on the town website or not, does not matter. It is not mandatory
to do so, only the posting of 2 appropriate places. If the website exists or is accessible fine, but if not, then
posting in the window of the Town office and some other appropriate place will do. What if there was an internet
outage.....

For you not to read your emails in a timely fashion or to respond to phone calls does not constitute a lack of
notice time. If after this notice you still wish not to attend that is fine, there will be a quorum. Check signing, if
needed, can take place and any other brief updates on grants, etc., this will be a brief public meeting with no
public comment as the Select Board does not have to allow public comments. As far as minute taking goes I'm
sure that one of us can take minutes if Jeanette is unable to attend.

For agenda: check signing if needed, wood cuts, gravel etc. and the unsealing of the minutes of July 29" and the
outcome of the search for new legal which | chose.

Just finishing up loose ends,
Eric Moore
Dalton Select Board Chairman

From: Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 6, 2024 2:01 PM

To: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Cc: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Selectmen <selectmen@townofdalton.com>; Town Admin

1



<townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Eric,
| was not notified of this meeting until | saw your emails this morning. Scheduling of an additional Select Board meeting
should respect all members of the Board and involve direct coordination with their schedules. Why did that not happen

with this meeting?

If you wanted to meet again before your vacation, why did we not meet at the regularly scheduled meeting last night
(Monday, 8/5/24)?

This meeting was not posted on the Town Website. All Select Board meetings must follow the usual posting requirements.
Was this meeting posted? If so, when? and where?

What is the Agenda for this meeting? We don’t have any pending non-public legal issues.

| confirmed with NHMA that the two “legal” issues you and Tom have insisted on discussing in Non-Public session
(against my objection) are matters for discussion in Public Session. Neither of them warrants a special meeting. They can
wait until you return from vacation. Alternatively, you can send information you may have gathered to the Select Board, for
consideration at a future meeting.

It is important that we, as a Select Board, act according to the law, and that we are open and transparent. This proposed
action goes against both of those principles. Violations to state statutes (such as RSA 91-A:3) and to our Select Board
Rules of Procedure should not be allowed.

| respectfully ask that this meeting be cancelled.

---Jo Beth

From: E Moore <Emoore@townofdaltonnh.gov>

Date: Monday, August 5, 2024 at 6:52 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>, Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Re: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Meeting tomorrow at 6pm non public business to be finished before | leave

Get Qutlook for Android

From: E Moore

Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 4:05:05 PM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>; Jo Beth Dudley <jbdudley@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: Non-public Meeting to finish up Non-public business before vacation.tomorrow at 6

Thank you
Eric



Town Admin

From: Thomas Dubreuil _
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 12:04 PM

To: Town Admin

Subject: Re: RTK

NO

From: Town Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2024 7:27 AM

To: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: RE: RTK

Good morning Tom,
I’'m required to ask people individually since it includes items other than just emails.
Please confirm you have nothing else.

Thank you,
Jeanette

From: Thomas Dubreuil <tdubreuil@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2024 2:34 PM

To: Town Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>
Subject: RTK

Jennett, there are four in our email that you should already have from eric. It's all right there.
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